
  

  

 Jacksonville Lime, LLC 

  1915 Wigmore Street  �  Jacksonville, Florida  32206 

 

 

January 14, 2014 

Ms. Lea Crandall 
Agency Clerk 
Office of the General Counsel 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection  
3900 Commonwealth Boulevard, MS#35 
Tallahassee, FL  32399-3000 
 
Via E-mail 
 
RE:   Jacksonville Lime, LLC 

 Draft Air Construction Permit No. 0310583-001-AC 

 PSD-FL-426, Facility ID No. 0310583 

Ms. Crandall,  

By the e-mail correspondence received by Jacksonville Lime on December 31, 2013, the Florida Department of 

Environmental Protection advised us of the intent to issue an air construction permit for the aforementioned 

manufacturing facility located in Duval County.  We have reviewed the intent to issue the construction permit as well 

as the proposed conditions of the permit and are currently working with the staff at FDEP to resolve several issues 

regarding rule applicability to some nuisance source dust collectors to be constructed on site.   

In an effort to accommodate further discussion with the Department, we request that the time for Jacksonville Lime to 

petition for a formal administrative hearing be extended to the close of business on January 28, 2014.  Jacksonville 

Lime believes that this time will be sufficient to amicably resolve the issues without the necessity of an administrative 

hearing.   

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or 

comments upon your review of this information.  I can be reached at 205-612-6770. 

 

Best Regards,  

 

Nick Caggiano 

Responsible Official 

Jacksonville Lime, LLC. 

 


